
 
MEMO 

 
 

TO: Brian Hofer, Chair FROM: Darren Allison, Interim Chief 
 & PAC Committee  Oakland Police Department 

SUBJECT: Technology annual reports DATE: February 29, 2024 
 

 
The following technologies were either not in use in 2023 or OPD did not possess the 
technology in 2023. In addition, these technologies incurred no cost to the city of Oakland: 

 
• Cell Site Simulator: OPD did not use this technology in 2023 

• Mobile ID: OPD did not have or possess these devices in 2023 
 

For ALPR, OPD utilized the system in January and February of 2023. OPD is not able to 
complete an annual report because the system has been offline since that time and all data has 
been deleted as was required by the settlement in Secure Justice and Hofer v. City of 
Oakland, Case No. RG21111681. This technology incurred no cost to the city of Oakland. 

 
For questions regarding this report, please contact Dr. Carlo Beckman at 
cbeckman@oaklandca.gov. 
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